Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: vacant dwellings 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

Thank you for your response.
We are looking for information which local authorities provide to the government for Table 615 which includes data on ‘all-vacants’ and ‘long-term vacant’ dwellings. However, we are looking for this information according to bedroom size.

I believe that the source for Table 615 is sourced from the Council Tax Base statistics (https://www.gov.uk/government/collections/council-taxbase-statistics). But the figures the Department centrally receives are aggregate LA totals and LA data is published at above link (so they don’t have the record level data to provide the requested breakdown). I have been informed that Local Authorities hold the source record-level data on their Council Tax Base.

Based on this information, would you be able to access this data on PRP vacant and long term vacants by bedroom size through your Council Tax Base please?

Answer:
Whilst the Council have data on vacant dwellings, we cannot extract this by sectors or by bedroom size, as this level of detail is not held. Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with Section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
